
General Membership Meeting 9 September 2022 
Corvette Owners Club of San Diego 

 
Attendance: Brian Bowman, Jack Brabban, Steve Breault, Jennifer Sanchez, Sam Campbell, Ken 
& Gail Carson, George & Diane Dauphine, Chris & Janet Dawes, Craig Gillam, Doug Hall, Glen & 
Shelley Honig, Donna Johnson, Leah Johnson, T M Kelly, Sam Lewis, Dale Mastny, S R Norton, 
Benjamin & Priscilla Pasana, Gilbert Peet, Doug Ray, Bill & Lin Siepert, Charles & Connie 
Williams.  
 
Meeting called to order by President, George Dauphine @ 6:38pm. 
 
Intr0duction of present Board Members. 
 
Presentation of Appreciation Plaques for their work for MSA to Janet Dawes on Raffle Booth, 
Tom Kelly & Maria De Marbiex for Food Service, Craig Moya for MSA Chairperson, Steve 
Bronstein for Parking & Parking, and Lin Siepert for Registration. 
 
A special award was presented to Leah Johnson. Leah is moving to Texas and the club will miss 
her! She has been Membership Chairperson for many years and was a constant at COCSD 
events. We wish her good fortune and safe travel. 
 
Doug Ray presented John MacKay as a prospective new member to COCSD. 
 
Glen Honig announce that the Nominating Committee will be accepting names for the 2023 
Board positions at the November meeting. Please make certain the nominee is aware and 
willing to serve. Voting will be held at the December meeting. 
 
Glen & Ken Carson have begun placing historical documents on a hard drive. This is time 
consuming but they have completed about 4 years of materials.  
 
Tom Kelly reports that membership is moving along nicely and that membership dues may be 
paid on our website. 
 
Ken Carson listed the following activities. 
10 Sept. Poway Parade, rain or shine! 
24-25 Sept. Track Day at Spring Mountain. 
1-2 Oct. Track Day at Auto Club Speedway, Fontana. 
15 Oct. Elk’s Club Car Show 
16 Oct Beach Party at Crown Point 
22 Oct. Palm Desert Run 
 
Trophy Winners @ MSA for club members are as follows. 
C1 Jim Sperling 
C2 Rod Weissenberger  



C3Deno & Darcy Dimuzio 
C4 Rob Luciano 
C5 Gary Fingerman 
C6 John Garapich 
C7 Howard Kendall 
C8 Gilbert Peet 
 
Janet Dawes announced the Holiday Party Casino Night will be 4 December at Admiral Baker. A 
sign-up sheet will be at our next meeting. 
 
The San Diego Auto Museum has offered a static display area for our club. See George if you 
would care to work on this project. 
 
Steve Breault gave a good report on service at Kearny Mesa Chevrolet and that there is a $2K 
mark-up on MSRP on C8’s. He also mentioned that Discount Tires met the price from Tire Rack.  
 
Tom Kelly reports that it is helpful to give a list of requested services to the mechanic as often 
the service writers miss items. 
 
The raffle prizes were the Gift Baskets from MSA that were not claimed by anyone at the event. 
 
Meeting adjourned @ 7:48pm. 
 
Respectively submitted, 
 
 
Lin Siepert, Secretary, COCSD 
 
 
 
 
 


